January Update
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Thank you, St. Peter® Faith Family, for your generous contributions to Giving Tuesday. In total, the donations
came to $ 2,477.00. Praise God!

As planned, we divided the donations equally between the Mortgage Principal Fund and the Tuition Assistance
Fund.

Thank you again for your generosity, and for everything that you do to support this Ministry.
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***OTHER OFFERINGS DESIGNATED TO SPECIAL FUNDS NOT LISTED
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Dear Members of St. Peter(s,

At the meeting of the Board of Mission and Ministry it was decided that January voters meeting is cancelled.
The main purpose of the January meeting is to announce goals for the year 2021. The board will be letting the
congregation know in the coming months what our goals and objectives are. I ask you all to let me, Pastor
Haller or another board member know if you have any suggestions or ideas for the ministry in 2021.

Also, I am assembling a nominating committee for elections this fall. I need 3 or 4 members to work with me
to find candidates for all boards. We especially want to add younger members to our boards as we move
forward. However, all members are welcome on the nominating committee or running for a board! If you
would like information on board functions let me know.

I am happy to report that Covid-19 has not affected the financial support of our ministry. You have all stepped
up and because of that all our bills are paid to date. What a blessing to not have to worry about finances during
these tough times! We are doing well enough financially that the board has decided that all the Lenten special
offerings will go toward mortgage principal.

Immensely proud of our staff and leadership!

In Christ& service,
Edward Maedel II
President, Board of Mission and Ministry
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DAY SCHOOL
We continue to work through this 2020-2021 school year in person here at St. Peter®! We have had a
few days of virtual learning, but for the most part have been here in the building.

We will be holding a Kindergarten Round-up on Tuesday, February 23rd at 6:00 pm. Please pass the word on
to anybody who may be interested. It will be in person. We will ask people to wear a mask and RSVP to the

school office so we can plan adequate distancing for our guests.

Greetings from your Kindergarten classroom!

Kindergarten is having a wonderful year! We have been blessed with good health and a yearn to learn!
Kinders are hard at work learning Bible stories in Religion, counting and adding in Math, decoding CVC
words in Reading, along with skills about our earth, people, animals, and the world around us in Science and
Social Studies. We are building friendships that will last throughout the school years and a faith that will be
everlasting! In Religion, we follow the church year. So, like you, we have just completed learning about
Epiphany and the visit of the Wise Men. We love singing VBS action songs and other "Jesus" songs. For
many of us, it is our favorite part of the day! In math we learn all about the days of the week, months of the
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year, seasons, and shapes. We can complete an unfinished face clock and tell time to the hour. We can count
by ones and tens to 100 and have begun to learn how to count by fives! We use ten frames and pictures to add
and will begin learning the doubles with a rap! We have been through all the letters of the alphabet and are on
our way through it a second time, paying close attention to the sounds. We have learned four sets of sight
words and are working very hard on decoding CVC words. We use rhyming and word families to help us
with decoding! Both our Science and Social Studies units are coincidentally titled, OUR EARTH. Social
Studies will give us lessons on different landforms and maps while Science will give us lessons on learning
what our planet is made of. Thank you for continuing to be a blessing to our school and the students, the
teachers and staff, and the community around us.

Mr s . Rogers

We have been so blessed to have face to face instruction this year. I have always told the students that
I learn from them and this year is no different. The way that the students have adapted to our new procedures
and expectations is truly amazing. Our students are thankful to be together and we give praise to our Lord
each day for that. Going forward in our school year students are in the fimeatO of their current grade level. The
Savior has come and students will be learning about the path that leads Jesus to die on the cross for our sins.
Students in both grades will be working in math with two-digit numbers learning different concepts and
second graders will end the year with multiplication. Teaching both grades in one classroom, it is amazing to
see their progress. In Social Studies students will be learning about their country and world. Science we will
be learning about Space and finishing off with Life Science. I want to thank you for your continued support
and prayers for our students, families, and school.

Mrs. Lundel |l

In Room #10 I have been thrilled with the blessing of teaching 2nd-6th grade this 2010-2021 school
year. The Earth Science portion with 3rd and 4th graders is currently wrapping up with a study of space
science and the vast universe God created. 5th and 6th grade scientists have moved into the Physical Science
portion of their curriculum with investigations that are very active as we study different forms of energy.
Reading and writing with 2nd graders is a blessing. To hear them growing in confidence as they read and to
see their creativity in their writing pieces is an absolute joy. 4th and 5th graders in the Math class have been
working so hard at a pace that is fantastic! It is great to see them coaching one another and helping each other.
It is also fun to watch their determination and excitement while they are competing against their own best
scores in fun technology math games. This year more than ever we do not take for granted the gift of the
learning community at St. Peter's.

Mi ddl e School

The 3rd-5th graders have been working hard this school year! They continue to learn about the
miracles of Jesus and connect them to an Old Testament hero as they work their way through their Soul
Surfer Religion Mission. They are becoming masters of their Chromebooks as we have used more digital
tools this school year to enhance the face-to-face learning experience as well as keeping anyone who has to be
out of the classroom in the loop! We have also started receiving postcards from other classrooms in different
states and were excited to write our own and prepare the postcards to go out! We cannot wait to get more!

The Middle School US History Class has finished up their unit on explorers and were quite excited to
see Martin Luther come up in our reading about colonization in the New World. The Life Science class is
wrapping up their study of animals and are looking forward to dissecting frogs soon before moving on to
studying the human body systems.

We are excited for Lutheran Schools Week because we are so thankful for our school!

Thank you for your continued prayers and support!

The P.E.A.C.E. Dinner Auction honoring Kal and Jane Schuldt is on and in
person! Mark your calendar for this year's auction which will be held Friday,
June 11th, 2021 at the Camp Rotary Pavilion at Wolcott Mill. Stay tuned for
more information!



Angel Tree
A big thank you to the congregation for their continued generosity with the Angel Tree mission. We were able

to bring gifts to 22 families and 33 children this year in areas of Warren, Chesterfield, Harrison twp., Clinton
twp., Lenox, Mount Clemens, Washington, New Haven, Richmond, and Macomb. Also a big thank you to the
three lovely ladies that help with this each year. Thank you, Heather Gehrke

Music Update
Greetings in Christ! God is good, and we will praise Him! It has been a delight to praise God with different

musical offerings in the past few months. In church, we have been able to worship God with recorded adult
bell choir songs, violins, guitars, drums, ukuleles, small groups of singers, vocal solos, saxophone music,
piano pieces, flutes, and trumpets, to name a few! What a talented congregation we have! Praise God! Thank
you so much for reaching out and offering your talents. The congregation has been blessed in their worship by
your willingness to participate. If you still want to participate in a small group, or individually, please contact
Molly Rohde or Lynne Houston and we will help you get started!

Music has been growing and adapting at the day school, as well. To be cautious, we have limited our time
spent singing in rehearsals and spent time exploring elements of music in new ways. In kindergarten, we
dance, clap, sway, and play percussion instruments to find steady beat and learn our note values. In 1st and
2nd grade, we've been learning to move to music, play metallophone patterns, and read rhythmic and melodic
patterns on notecards. We still review vowel shape and good sound production in song as well. Right now,
we are
celebrating Epiphany by learning the hymn "I Want to Walk as a Child of the Light" with the kindergarten
class. In 3rd and 4th grade, we have started Recorder Karate! No, we aren't learning to use recorders as
weapons, but rather students are asked to demonstrate acquired skills by playing songs at certain "belt levels."
Once they can play successfully, they get that colored "belt" tied onto the bottom of their recorder. Students
are learning note names on the staff, as well as fine tuning their rhythm reading ability. Hopefully, we will be
able to record a hymn for church in the near future! A generous donation has made a new musical venture
possible with the 5th-8th grade students. We bought 20 ukuleles! We have been learning the parts of the
instrument, the names of the strings, and how to play chords and strum patterns. It is not easy! I am proud of
the students for trying this instrument and for working hard as their fingers toughen up! We are also working
on Amazing Grace, and will hopefully have a recording to play in services soon.

Adult Ministry Update
The Men& Saturday study continues to meet on the first and third Saturday mornings from 8:30 -10:00 am.
The current Bible study is the Gospel of John. All men are welcomed and encouraged to attend.

Thursday Adult Bible study continues to meet every Thursday morning beginning at 10 am in the church
basement. The current study is the Gospel of Matthew. All Adults are welcome to join us. Both studies listed
above are led by John Summers.

I continue emailing a Devotional Thought each week day. If you are interested in receiving the devotion please
emailmeat] summer s @s pl s ¢ hoocall5864808-BOB9 ocCnrentlyo77 geople are receiving the
emailed devotion, and 9 household are receiving the devotion weekly in the mail. If you would like to receive
the devotions by mail, please let me know. (I did not send devotional thoughts the week of Christmas and New
Year®, January 4, 2021 I began sending them out again). Each Devotion is based on a verse, with a question
and footnote from the Life Application Bible that can be applied to everyday life.

7™ grade public school confirmation. I am currently teaching the 7" grade public school confirmation class.
This year we started with the Ten Commandments, beginning with the Introduction to the Ten Command-
ments. January we will be finishing the 10 Commandments and starting the Apostles Creed.

Nursing Homes: Due to Covid-19 our Nursing Home Chapels are on hold.
Assist Pastor Haller: Upon his request.
St. Paul Pontiac: Collect and deliver food and clothing items to St. Paul.

John Summers, Adult Ministry Coordinator



Care Ministry
Recently, Pastor Haller asked each of the Mission and Ministry Board leaders to briefly describe their area of

responsibility. Below is part of my answer to his request: St. Peter's has the mission of "caring and sharing"
and the Care Ministry is specifically designed to assist in accomplishing that mission.

The Care Ministry covers a variety of areas from in house programs such as counseling support
(pre-Marriage Instruction and Stephens Ministry) to congregation communication (these monthly letters, our
Facebook page and website) to available printed information (pamphlets/booklets) to congregation support
(pastoral counseling, prayer groups, bible classes and online morning devotions). It also covers areas of
community service (Blood Drives and CPR classes) to community programs (Richmond Community Food
Pantry and other area Food Pantries/Ministries) to reaching out to specific community populations (at risk
mothers and the unborn and veterans).

As Care Ministry leader, I am always keeping my eyes and ears open and keeping a pulse on the
community. Community information obtained through community leaders, community organizations (Lions
Club, Richmond Rotary, Goodfellows) our local first responders (police, fire and EMS), our public schools
and other churches, assists in determining areas of need that we can take the opportunity to address. The faith
family here at St. Peter's has, over this past year, especially during the Covid pandemic, met and exceeded my
expectations for "caring and sharing".

For 2021, as we continue to be impacted by this pandemic, my continued request to my faith family is
to keep funneling information to me so that when there is an area in which to "care and share", we as a faith
family can take advantage of that opportunity. As I reflected on my answers, I shared with Pastor Haller, even
the "smallest" of a concern can generate the greatest opportunity to "care and share". So please, continue to
"care" through your actions and prayers. And, just as important, "share" the ways in which you are caring with
me, the Care Ministry coordinator, with the Mission and Ministry Board, with Pastor Haller and with the
congregation. All of us can be uplifted by these stories and then be willing to share our stories with each other.
This "caring and sharing" allows us to serve without effort when we encourage each other to participate.

In His Service, Jessie Stager
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Giddy-up Boys & Girls,
Kindergarten Round-up

1 almost here!
Tuesday, February 23rd @ 6 pm

" + New family fuition - $750 per student for the Ist year
‘ + Christ-centered education that exceeds state standards
+ Small class size - maximum 5 students
+ Please RSVP for social distancing purposes, mask required,
or contact Principal Haller to set up an appointment
to find out what we are all aboutt

y hhaller@splschoolrichmond.org or 586-727-908(8
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* Not ready for Kindergarten? Ask us about our Preschooll
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